
 

 

 

September 14, 2021 

Council Meeting @7:00 PM 

ZOOM MEETING 

 
PRESENT        MEDIA PRESENT 

 
Mayor Barry Whitley       Taylor County News   

Councilperson Glenn Harris       
Councilperson Deborah Williams 

Councilperson Jacob Hopkins 
Vicki Wainwright 

Attorney Jack Nichols 
**Mayor Pro Tem Ed Guinn and Councilperson Amanzie Jenkins were absent) 

 

INVOCATION:  Mayor Barry Whitley 

 

OPENING STATEMENT:  Vicki Wainwright 

 

OLD BUSINESS: 

 
Approval of the August 12, 2021 Regular Council Meeting  

A motion to accept and approve the minutes of the August 12, 2021 Regular Council Meeting  

was made by Councilperson Glenn Harris and a second was made by Councilperson Jacob 
Hopkins.  The vote was unanimous. (Mayor Pro-Tem Ed Guinn and Councilmember Amanzie 

Jenkins was absent)  
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 



 

September 14, 2021 

Council Meeting @7:00 PM 

ZOOM MEETING 
 

NEW BUSINESS: 

 
Butler Public Library Participating Agreement:  City Clerk Vicki Wainwright explained that 
it was the time of year to re-commit to the participating agreement between the City of Butler 

and the Pine Mountain Regional Library.  This agreement is made each year.  A motion to re-
commit to the participating agreement was made by Councilperson Deborah Williams and a 

second was made by Councilperson Jacob Hopkins.  The vote was unanimous. (Mayor Pro-Tem 
Ed Guinn and Councilmember Amanzie Jenkins was absent)  

 

DEPARTMENT HEAD REPORTS 
 

Public Works Director David Windham said that the 2019 CDBG is finishing up and the 
punch list should be done this week.  He also said that the City had sustained some lightening 

damage in the approximate amount of $15,000 to pumps and controls and the City is working 
with the Insurance Company at this time to get it repaired/replaced. 

 
Police Chief Matthew Woodard said that the police department had 151 calls last month and 

issued 83 citations. 
 

Fire Coordinator Eddie Moulton said that the Fire Department ran twenty-five calls last 
month.  Those included nine alarm calls, three cancelled calls, eight vehicle accidents, one 

structure fire, three trees down,and one helicopter landing. He also said that the Butler Fire 
Department has ten firefighters taking a Firefighter 2 class, and that the pump tests for the fire 

trucks is scheduled for October. 

 

ADJOURN:   With nothing further to discuss, the meeting was adjourned with a motion by 

Councilperson Glenn Harris and a second by Councilperson Deborah Williams.  The vote was 

unanimous.  (Mayor Pro-Tem Ed Guinn and Councilmember Amanzie Jenkins was absent)  
 

 
 

___________________________________  _______________________________ 
Mayor Barry Whitley     ATTEST 

 



 

 
 


